
Welcome to the  
2014-2015 School Year!  

Bienvenue! 
Hampton Elementary School 

Our mission is to: 

Help and believe in 

Each student so that he or she can reach their 

highest potential in a 

Safe , supportive, inclusive environment 

 

 



Hampton Elementary School Bells 

Grades 3, 4 and 5 
7:50  Buses start to arrive/Supervision begins 

8:10  Enter school 

8:25  Announcements 

8:30   Instruction Block # 1 

10:00  RECESS: Time to Play 

10:15   Instruction Block # 2 

11:50   NOON: Time to Play 

12:10   NOON: Time to Eat 

12:35   Instruction Block # 3 

2:35   End of Instruction 

2:40  Dismissal 

2:45  Buses Depart 

 



Peanut/Nut free school 

& 

Scent Free Space 



Hampton Elementary School 

                  Communication 
• Our school uses Synervoice, school website and e-mail as a 

means of keeping families informed of upcoming school and 

community events. Please provide the school with an e-mail 

address to send notices and newsletters in order to help save the 

amount of paper we send to your home. 

• Newsletters are sent by e-mail and posted on our school website 

at the first of each month. In addition there is a wealth of 

information for parents as well many pictures of the variety of 

activities that go on each year and samples of some student 

work. You can check out all this info on our school website at 

http://hampton-elementary.nbed.nb.ca 

•   

 



School Fees 

 We will be collecting student fees during the 

month of September.  

The fees cover skating, cultural events and 

agendas. All Grades 3-5 (English and French 

Immersion) $20.00.  

 



 

Hampton Elementary School  
 

Hot Lunch  

Lunch tickets are sold each Monday morning (a book of 

10 for 25.00) for hot lunch on Monday & Wednesday 

(pizza) and Thursday (subway sandwiches). Each item 

costs one ticket and is collected each hot lunch day by 

the homeroom teacher. To cut down on the amount of 

money to be counted and collected for hot lunch each 

week, we encourage you to buy tickets each Monday. 

 



 

Hampton Elementary School  
 

Traffic Notes 
• When dropping off your children in the morning please proceed 

beyond the first crosswalk and do not drop children off in the 

playground area as that is a bus drop off zone. If you must pick 

up your children after school, please park in the spaces 

adjacent to the playground. During inclement weather, or very 

cold weather, please drop off your children near the front 

entrance of the school close to doors near the traffic circle to 

allow children to be dropped off  by the buses directly in front of 

the school and to avoid traffic congestion on wet or cold 

weather mornings. 



 

Hampton Elementary School  
 

Traffic Notes continued 
• Passing a school bus when the red lights are 

flashing is a serious offense and may result in a 

substantial fine. Please remember the speed limit on 

School Street is 20 kilometers  



 

Hampton Elementary School  
 

Other Important Notices 

• Students who require a change in their after school 

plans, must complete a change of transportation 

form 24 hours in advance. If there is an emergency, 

and a change must be made, please contact the 

school as soon as possible. 

Please check our school agenda for many other 

important items about our school or visit our website at 

http://hampton-elementary.nbed.nb.ca/ 
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Hampton Elementary is a 

• Hands off 

• Feet Off 

• Words off school 

School Code 

of Conduct 



Homework Expectations 

A reasonable amount of homework provides an important 

to support in the following ways: 

• 1) It can periodically allow children to complete unfinished work at 

home. 

• 2) It gives parents an opportunity to reinforce literacy or math facts 

that have been taught at school.  

Homework assignments can be viewed daily in the student 

agenda. Any important communication between parents and 

teachers can be recorded in the student agenda. 

Homework should take about 10 minutes for each grade level.  

For example, grade three, 10 x 3 = 30 minutes for that evening.   



“Play First, Then Eat” 
(also known as Recess Before Lunch)   

“Play First, Then Eat” is simply a change 

in the traditional scheduling order of 

lunch time and recess. This idea was 

first put into practice in Montana and 

has gained popularity across North 

America. Many schools and districts in 

the US have adopted this model as 

have schools in Canada. In our own 

province and district “Play First, Then 

Eat” has been implemented 

successfully. 

The benefits reported include: 

1. Teachers notice that children are 

more settled after eating and are 

more ready to start afternoon 

learning.       

2. Children waste less food and drink 

more milk because they build up an 

appetite while playing outside. 

3. There is improved behaviour in 

afternoon classes. 



Volunteer Opportunities… 

1. Volunteer in our classrooms 

2. Become a member of Parent School 

Support Committee - If you are interested in 

being a member of the PSSC please meet 

in the library for a brief meeting after 

meeting the teacher. 

3. Become a member of the Home and School 

– If you are interested in being a member of 

the H&S please meet in the Art room for a 

brief meeting after meeting the teacher 



At HES all staff will: 

Be safe, supportive and inclusive 

Encourage student success 

Lead with a “Can Do” attitude 

Invest in school pride 

Engage students in personal challenges 

Value risk taking and confidence 

Expect students to succeed 

 



Meet Our Specialists… 
Specialist Teachers 

 Don’t forget to say hello to our 

many specialists: 
 

Music 

Mrs. Donna Veniot 

 

Physical Education 

Ms. Julie Stewart 

                                                 

Resource and Methods 

Mrs. Jennifer  Seely/Mrs. Donna Veniot  

 

Guidance- Ms. Denise Pearce 

Administrative Team 

Principal: Mrs. Sarah Blanchard 

 

Vice-Principal: Mrs. Julie Stewart 

 

Secretary: Mrs. Deborah Cochran 

   (Mrs. Elaine Hebert) 

 

 

 

 

 

  



School Staff 2014-2015 
Mrs. K. Aubin-Martin  Grade 3 FI  

Mrs. N .Fougere-LeBlanc Grade 3 FI  

Mrs. L. Armstrong  Grade 3 Eng 

Mrs. J. Salgado  Grade 3/4 Eng 

Mme. K. Golding   Grade 4 FI  

Mrs. D. Long  Grade 4 Eng 

Mrs. R. Brideau-Power  Grade 4 FI  

Mme. C. Allen  Grade 5 FI  

Mme. M. Bradshaw  Grade 5 IF  

Mrs. J. Seely  Grade 5 Eng/Res. 

Mrs. D. Veniot  Res./Music  

Mme. J. Turnbull FI Literacy Teacher  

Mrs. J. Stewart Phys. Ed./Grade 5  

Ms. D. Pearce Guidance 

Ms. T. Madden School Intervention Worker 

  

Ms. C. Watson Educational Assistant 

Mrs. J. Whitaker Educational Assistant 

Mr. B. Hazen  Educational Assistant 

Mr. T. Love  Educational Assistant 

  

Mrs. Kim Crawford Head Custodian 

Mr. Stephen Ritchie Custodian 

Mr. Alden Floyd Custodian 

 


